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This issue is dedicated to Dr. Eileen Joan Cox on the occa-
sion of her 70th birthday. Eileen is a very well-known phy-
cologist who has made a major contribution to diatom re-
search, for instance in terms of scientific papers published 
and species described (all listed in pages 412–414 of this is-
sue) but also in addressing different topics (e.g. taxonomy of 
particular groups, the ecology of streams and tube dwelling 
diatoms, life-history and morphogenesis, valve terminology, 
the chloroplasts of living diatoms, and many others). The 
photos on the issue’s cover were chosen to reflect some of 
these aspects of Eileen’s work: Navicula oblonga refers to 
her work and advocacy of research on living diatoms; Encyo-
nema refers to her earliest work on diatoms that live inside 
polysaccharide tubes; and Navicula refers to Eileen’s princi-
pal taxonomic focus over many years – the diatoms that used 
to be classified in the catch-all genus Navicula, which have 
now been split off and placed into many different genera.

However, perhaps the most important contribution of a 
scientist is one that cannot be so easily measured, and that is 
the positive impact and influence the scientist makes on her/
his colleagues. In this respect, Eileen’s contribution has been 
huge: she has always facilitated collaborations, welcoming 
students and visitors and putting facilities at their disposal, 
always taking care of the person as well as the work. She has 
also volunteered her time and energy generously to scientific 
societies, editing journals and many other good causes. Not 
surprisingly we (editors) did not have to make any effort to 
convince researchers to contribute to this issue. In fact, we 
faced the opposite problem in having to restrict the number 
of papers quite severely to keep the issue manageable. We 
would like to take this opportunity to apologize to all those 
who would have liked to contribute but have been left out.

Eileen J. Cox. Photograph by Elliot Shubert, all rights reserved, 
used with permission. This image is not covered by the terms of the 
Creative Commons licence of this publication. For permission to 
reuse, please contact the rights holder (Elliot Shubert).
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The idea for this issue came spontaneously to two of us 
(Ingrid and Rosa), both post-docs (Marie Curie fellows) with 
Eileen in the Natural History Museum, prompted by the rela-
tionship we have with her, both professionally and especial-
ly also personally. David (who was taught by a very young 
Eileen in Bristol) soon joined us, and Bart very generously 
offered to help after we thought of Plant Ecology and Evolu-
tion as a possible publisher. We would like to give especial 

thanks to Elmar Robbrecht, Editor in Chief, and Natacha 
Beau, Production Editor of the journal, for their hard work, 
skill and organization, which made it possible for this issue 
to be published on time. Also, a very special thankyou to  
Elliot Shubert for providing us with support throughout; and 
to all the reviewers for their time and effort.

To Eileen: thanks for all (also for what is still to come!).


